High Street Safer Neighbourhood Team - Ward Panel
Notes of meeting held Tuesday 7 May 2019 at 7pm, The Mall Offices

Attendees:
e PCTerry Smart
e PCSteve Bragg
e Malcolm Patten (Co-Chair)
e Philip Herlihy (Co-Chair)
e Louisa Bergese (Essex Close)
e Kerrie Walkiden (Essex Close)
e Mohammed Yusuf (Essex Close)
e Danielle Hay (Cassiobury Road)
e Valerie Robertson (Cassiobury Road)
e Charlie Mutuku (Thomas Jacomb Place)
e Martin Griffiths (Cleveland Park Residents Association)
e Sandra DaCosta (Stop & Search monitoring group Chair)
e Hinnah Gill (Connecting Communities Network Manager: Walthamstow)
e James King (LBWF ASB Officer)
e ClIr. Ahsan Khan (Cabinet Member, Community Safety)
e Rav (family name not captured — Mall Security Manager)

A group member volunteered to take minutes, and did so, but no trace of these minutes has
ever been seen, so these notes rely on the jottings of Philip Herlihy.

Guidelines for the meeting were reiterated: listen respectfully without interruption, give way to
the chair, continually improve to aim what we do and be open to new ideas.

Apologies:
e Tommy Anderson

1. Mall Security
The new security manager at the Mall — “Rav” — was introduced by TS, with an account of how
the new appointment seemed to have made a significant difference. Rav’s account included
the following:

e Exits from the Mall are now alarmed.

o “Dipping” issues will necessitate the continuing education of retailers.

e Security staff are now wearing body cameras

e Only 3 crimes reported in the week before the meeting

e Retailers can seem reluctant to pursue charges of shoplifting

2. Clir Ahsan Khan

Clir Khan is the cabinet member responsible for community safety. He answered a range of
questions on local issues.

e CCTV was discussed in the light of previous suggestions that the network is poorly
maintained. He was able to confirm that there are 12 cameras, and all are under a
maintenance contract which requires a failure to be rectified within 24 hours. The
monitoring centre has a dedicated desk for police staff but that this is rarely manned
due to resourcing issues. He suggested than an investment case was needed for
additional resourcing; currently there are two CCTV monitoring officers per shift
covering a total of 50 screens in the centre. PC Smart observed that cameras are often
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used in the “wide-angle” setting which can mean important details are lost —
particularly in identifying individuals.

e ClIr Khan described the new Violence Reduction Partnership which has four strands:
See: https://walthamforest.gov.uk/content/violence-reduction-partnership

e It was noted that the Council did offer the Police office and front-counter space in the
design for the new Civic Centre but that this was declined.

e There was further discussion of the issue of the street harassment of women and girls.
PH agreed to discuss the contents of his recent discussion paper with Laura
Butterworth, manager of the relevant team. [Action 1: PH]

3. Essex Close

Residents gave accounts of escalating anti-social behavior related to drug-dealing in Essex
Close, which is managed by Waltham Forest Housing. Residents said that there had been little
response from the Council, leading to an emboldening of the perpetrators. It was suggested
that there was significant grooming of young children to act as intermediaries, and that two
families resident in Essex Close were believed to be implicated. It was suggested that children
from Willowfield School had been drawn into this activity.

e PCBragg agreed to meet with residents on 10" May. [Action 2: SB]

e Malcolm Patten agreed to approach staff at Willowfield School [Action 3: MP]. Update:
Teachers at Willowfield were concerned and helpful, but it later emerged that the
uniform described was not that of this school.

e Cllr Khan expressed great concern, and expressed an intention to attend these ward
panel meetings whenever possible.

4, ASB Team

James King of the ASB team gave an account of their work, including the growing use of
injunctions which can be enforced once breached, giving more control over offenders. There is
a separate ASB team for Waltham Forest Housing.

5. Police Report
e The team explained that restrictions on “AID” (abstraction from regular Safer
Neighbourhood Team duty) only prevent local reallocation; officers can still be re-
deployed for situations like the recent “Extinction Rebellion” demonstrations.
e Printouts were distributed at the meeting — scanned copies appear at the end of these
notes, including a presentation pack about a new “Street Watch” initiative.

6. Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 2 July 2019, The Mall Offices, 7pm

Contact details:
PC 2271 NE Steve Bragg
PC 1110 NE Terry Smart

Email: NEMAILBOX.SNTHIGHSTREET@MET.POLICE.UK — this should be used for intelligence and
not reporting of incidents.

Mobile: 07843 291115
Twitter: @ MPSHIGHSTREET
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